PLANNING BOARD MINUTES

JANUARY 23, 2017

A regular meeting of the Town of Dickinson Planning Board was held on the 23" day of January,
2017, in the Town Meeting Room, Town Office Building, 531 Old Front Street, Binghamton, New
York. Chairman Wasser called the meeting to order at 6:00 P.M.

MEMBERS PRESENT; Wasser, Kirkland, Ford, Hamburg
MEMBERS ABSENT; Doyle
ALSO PRESENT: Marinaccio, Burns, Rafferty

Member Hamburg made a motion to approve the Planning Board minutes of September 26,
2016 and December 19, 2016. Member Kirkland seconded the motion and all members present
voted Aye.

Chairman Wasser stated that the Planning Board forgot to issue a negative declaration for the
Taste of New York project prior to the site plan approval. Member Ford asked if all documents
had been approved. Code Officer Rafferty stated that the SHPO approval came in a week after
the site plan was approved. Member Kirkland made a motion to approve the negative
declaration for the Taste of New York project. Member Hamburg seconded the motion and all
members present voted Aye.

Chairman Wasser made a motion to appoint Chairman Wasser as Chairman of the Planning
Board for 2017. Members Kirkland, Ford and Hamburg all tried to second the motion. Member
Kirkland was first. All members present voted Aye.

The Board held a discussion on the state project to improve the Front Street bridge and the
pedestrian bridge connecting Old Front Street to Bevier Street. All members of the Planning
Board that attended the meeting stated that the NYSDOT did an excellent presentation.
Member Hamburg stated that he will pass this along to the DOT.

The next meeting will be held on February 20, 2017.

Member Ford made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:30 P.M. Member Hamburg seconded
the motion and all members present voted Aye.

Stephen Rafferty
Secretary



